
October 14, 2019 

  

6:00 P.M. 

 

STATE OF KANSAS} 

CITY OF SABETHA }SS 

 

   

 The Governing Body of the City of Sabetha met in regular session in the 

Commission Room at City Hall.  In attendance were: Mayor Doug Clark, Commissioners Nick Aberle, Julie 

Burenheide, and Norman Schmitt, Jr. Also, in attendance were Cole Grimes, Todd Grimes, Heather Stewart, 

Robert Wahwasuck, Doug Allen, and Bill Shroyer.  

 

 Pledge of Allegiance 

 

 Approved the minutes from the September 23, 2019 

 

POLICE REPORT Police Chief Robert Wahwasuck was in attendance to provide the Commission 

with an update of department activities. Discussion followed.  

 

MARVIN PLANNING Commissioner Norman Schmitt, Jr. made a motion to approve the contract with 

CONSULTANTS -  Marvin Planning Consultants to review and update the Land Use Regulations with 

ZONING REGULATIONS the Zoning and Planning Board. Commissioner Julie Burenheide seconded the 

UPDATE motion. The motion carried 4 – 0. 

 

PARKING LOT  Commissioner Julie Burenheide made a motion to approve the purchase of one-

PURCHASE – 13th &  half of the parking lot at 13th & Oregon with the Sabetha Community Hospital 

OREGON purchasing the other 1/2. Commissioner Nick Aberle seconded the motion. The   

                                                motion carried 4 – 0. 

 

DUMP TRUCK City Administrator Doug Allen advised the Commission that there would be three  

PURCHASE  (3) dump trucks available on the Purple Wave auction site on Tuesday, October 

15th and we planned on bidding on one of the trucks. Discussion followed. 

Commissioner Norman Schmitt, Jr. made a motion to approve the purchase of a 

dump truck. Commission Nick Aberle seconded the motion.  The motion  

carried 4 – 0.  

 

WASTEWATER COLLEC-    Mayor Doug Clark began discussion on a  letter received from Jeri Meyer 

TION SYSTEM IMPROVE- with Schwab-Eaton engineering providing an analysis of the recent overflows at  

MENTS.  Keim and Kellenberger lift stations and potential solutions to improve the 

situation. Discussion followed. Commissioner Norman Schmitt, Jr. stated he 

would like to see a long-term plan developed for replacement of these two lift 

stations. City Administrator Doug Allen will contact Schwab-Eaton on the 

development of a plan.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CITY BUSINESS City Administrator Doug Allen provided the Commission with a brief update on 

the 6th St. project. The Commission discussed the recently installed 4-Way stop 

that was added at 14th & Oregon. Assistant City Administrator Bill Shroyer 

advised the Commission that the General Services crew were going to begin 

trimming low hanging trees from the streets. There 14-foot clearance needed for 

City equipment to sweep streets, snow removal etc.  

  

 Meeting was adjourned at 6:18 p.m.  

  

  

                                                                                          

                                      ___________________________________

                                                 Mayor  

 

 

ATTEST:_________________________________ 

                                 City Clerk   


